
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

August 8, 2022
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Thomson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 12th at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Thomson, Commissioner McMahan (Zoom), Chief Berg, Assistant Chief Miner and Secretary Berg.  Firefighter Mark Redis (Zoom) and community member Andrea Xaver were also present.  
Commissioner McMahan made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

* Minutes from July 11th, July 12th, July 18th and July 26th
* Chief’s Contract

* Accounts Payable Check #’s 3907-3927 in the amount of $10,896.69

* Payroll Check #’s 3899-3906 and EFTPS in the amount of $5,363.82

Correspondence:  N/A
Public Comment:  N/A
Old Business:  

Nookachamps – Chief Berg talked with the Assistant Chief at Clear Lake Fire about the Nookachamps situation and he informed Chief Berg that they are not interested in giving that area to Big Lake Fire and they are planning on building a new station off of Gunderson.
Levy Lid Lift – We need to come up with a strategy to inform the voters about the lid lift.  Some ideas that were thrown around were; a flyer, a mailer, a video and add the spreadsheet to website along with the link to the county website to look up property values.  Commissioner McMahan would like to see 3 community meetings, 2 weeknights and one weekend day.  Tentative dates set were Thursday, October 6th, Saturday October 15th and Tuesday, October 18th.  Election Day is November 8th.  We would ask people to pre-submit questions for the meetings.  
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume 2022.  We have responded to 189 calls so far this year.  
New Business:   N/A
Chief’s Report: 
· The firefighters will be having a training with Williams Pipeline training tomorrow (along with Clear Lake Fire and Lake McMurray Fire).
· Chief Berg took a class on lithium batteries.  It was very informative and he would like to get the crew trained up on how to deal with them.  There are a few new technologies in the works to help with fighting these types of fires.
· The Skagit County Chief’s Association wrote a grant to replace gas meters in the county.  Big Lake was given two new ones.

· There has been a lot of truck issues lately.  Engine 911 has been fixed, the ladder truck is out of service due to a sensor, the aid car broke a hose on a call but has been fixed and Engine 921 has a broken exhaust and something wrong with the gauges.

· A crew was sent to help out with the Vietnam tent.
Assistant Chief Report:  
· Assistant Chief Miner is still working with Captain Klinefelter, Lieutenant Berg, Firefighter (Ryan) Berg and Captain Zimmerman to transfer his duties before he retires in September.  He still has a few items to designate.
· Assistant Chief Miner asked about the data for Clear Lake.  Commissioner Thomson said he would still like the data.
· Lake McMurray still needs to respond to GIS about the property on Devil’s Creek 

· Fair duty is this Saturday.

Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order: N/A 
Meeting adjourned at 7:12 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Bruce Thomson, Commissioner Chair


